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November 2, 2022 

 

RE: Tree Protection Addendum to May 26, 2021 arborist report for Brindley  

        PN 3206000050 

 

To Whom It May Concern:  

 

I have reviewed the most recent plan set, specifically pages C2.00, C3.00, C4.00, C5.00 but also  

A-1.2 and the Proposed Tree Plan. I have discussed methodologies for protecting the site trees, 

especially the Exceptional #10 fir, with the project engineer, landscape designer, and architects .  

 

The impact issue for the Exceptional #10 tree was discussed fully in the field report dated July 7, 

2022. The proposed excavation line for the driveway (12’ out from the base of the tree and 

curving away from it) was exposed with an airspade and the root placement and density was 

documented. It was determined that the driveway plan as shown will not impact the tree to a 

highly detrimental degree.  

 

The initial necessary excavation work that will occur within the CRZ of the #10 fir will be 

completed under the purview of the arborist. Once the cut is finalized the protection fence will be 

set along it and shall not be moved without the arborist in attendance.    

 

The small border trees on the north and south sides can be fenced at their CRZ extents for the 

duration of the project. 

  

I will be monitoring the site over the duration of the project and paying special attention to the 

big #10 tree.  

 

Anthony Moran 

ISA Certified Arborist 

Qualified Tree Risk Assessor 

PN-5847A 
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